
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD VIRTUALLY OVER ZOOM AT  7.30 P.M. ON  06.10.20
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans, Meinir Thomas,  Jonathan Greenfield .
10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman),  Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan  Chambers, Edward Williams, Mike Tregenza , Kathleen Aikman, Eryl Jones-Williams.

10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 1st 2020 were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 9.12 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that it is the intention of Gwynedd Council to do a letter drop to the houses near Penrhiw estate asking them to park responsibly and if this is not working they will look again at the matter and take further steps. 

Item 9.12 Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that it is not possible to place a pavement in front of the War Memorial because of the road being too narrow and the British Legion do not object to people walking pass the War Memorial to gain access to the hall and cafe. 

10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- With local restrictions introduced in four north Wales counties on Thursday (1 October), Gwynedd Council is urging residents to follow Covid-19 rules to the letter to avoid a similar local lockdown. Over recent days, the number of confirmed cases in Gwynedd has been rising and the Council together with partner organisations are reminding residents of the need to follow all the Covid-19 guidelines to prevent these concerning figures from taking-off.
To help stop the spread of the virus, remember to:

Always observe social distancing.
Stay at home if you or anyone in your household has symptoms.

If you have symptoms get a test.

If you are contacted by Test, Trace and Protect team, please follow the advice they provide and self-isolate if required.

Work from home whenever you can.

Avoid car-sharing.

If you meet another household, outside your extended household, 

stay outdoors.

Wear a mask when indoors in public places.

Wash your hands regularly.

Following a series of cases and concerns over the summer over the dangerous and irresponsible use of personal watercraft or jet skis, Gwynedd Council is calling on the UK Government to introduce legislation governing the use of these vehicles.

At a full Gwynedd Council meeting today (1 October), a notice of motion by Gwynedd Council Cabinet Member, Councillor Gareth Thomas who has responsibility for maritime matters was unanimously supported by Council 
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members. The Council expressed concern at the growth in second and holiday homes and now want the Government to put conditions such as the need for planning approval for change of use. Glan Wnion (Dolgellau) and the Pavilion (Barmouth)  re-opened on 21 September 2020.
A meeting of stakeholders was due to be held on Friday 9th by Network Rail to show the upgrade and repair work on Barmouth Viaduct which will start on 16 October and finish on 2nd November. I have been given an undertaking that the line WILL be re-opened on 2nd November, even if it means cancelling some work. On Railway matters it has 
been realised by the Executive Group of the Railway Forums that the planned new trains for the Cambrian line would have less seating and only one toilet between two coaches. We were promised extra seating, but there will be less seating as areas will be taken by cycle spaces and there will only be one toilet per two coshes. Amongst some other minor issues these have been brought to the attention of Transport Minister Ken Skates and senior officials of Transport for Wales. The issues are still under consideration.

10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of single storey rear extension - Caeau Bwlch, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/569A)
Support this application.
10.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £17,775.65 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £13,838.49 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. This was mainly due to the fact that the £4,000 earmarked for the toilets partnership had not been paid and this was earmarked for May.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated that there was nothing much to report on behalf of the above Group other than the Football Club is still going but the Youth Club will not be starting until the new year.
C   Village Hall
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams stated that good work is being done by those running the hall and that he felt that Mr. Mick Tibbetts should be one of the Trustees and that he was willing to give up his role as Trustee. All other Members agreed for Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams to do this and also everybody agreed that the Community Council appoint Mr. Mick Tibbetts to act on behalf of the Community Council as a village hall Trustee. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported further that the village hall committee wanted him to ask to Community Council if it would be possible for them to have more of a financial contribution from them because of the additional costs that exists with cleaning the toilets  due to covid 19. Cllr. Jones Williams stated further that he had drawn their attention to the fact that they had already received £10,000 from Gwynedd Council because of the situation with covid 19 and that this money was suppose to be used towards such work as this, but the village hall committee did not accept this. Following a discussion the Members felt seen as the hall committee had received £10,000 and that they were also receiving £6,000 already from the Community Council as a financial contribution, that their request be rejected. It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the secretary of the village hall committee with regard to the above matters and also to ask for a breakdown of how they have spent the £10,000 they received.
D   Develop Car Park
Nothing further to report with regard to this development and the Chairman and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to contact Mr. Geraint Lewis stating concern and disappointment that nothing has been done with regard to the above development.
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E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play parks
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had carried out an inspection of the above sites on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows – that the bus stop in Talybont is fine and the flowers were looking very pretty. The bus stop in the village was fine apart from a loose slate on the round seat by the bus stop and the Chairman agreed to contact Mr. Matt Moxlow to ask him to mend it, the one by Glan Rhos was tidy and also the bus stop near the notice board was fine apart from one perxpex panel had come loose and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter. Penybont garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was very tidy apart from the rubbish bin been full. The two play parks were fine apart from quite a lot of rubbish on the ground in the new play park. The public cemetery was fine and Llanddwywe and Llanenddwyn cemeteries were tidy. It was stated that the public seat at the bottom of Gros y Gedol drive needed attention and the Chairman agreed to ask Mr. Matt Moxlow to have a look at it.
F   Standing Orders
Cllrs. Steffan Chambers apologised that he had not sent the details with regard to the above onto the Clerk and it was agreed that this be done and that the Clerk would send them on to everyone else. Agenda next month.
G  Remembrance Sunday
It was made known that the sub-committee of the above which includes the Chairman, Cllrs. Michael Tregenza and Eryl Jones Williams together with Mr. Trefor Roberts from the British Legion and Pam Odam from the Church had meet to discuss the above service and that they were not sure of how to carry on because they had not received any guidance from the British Legion and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to contact Mr. Trefor Roberts with regard to this matter. Cllr. Michael Tregenza reported that he had sent a revised copy of the order of service that had been drawn up by Tad Tony to the Clerk and it was agreed that she forwarded a copy to everyone. A discussion took place of how to carry on with this service and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to make enquiries to see if it would be possible to hold the service on line, Cllr. Steffan Chambers would look into to see if it would be possible to hold the service through facebook live. The Clerk reported that she had been made aware that only up to 30 people could attend the service although it would be held outside and if more that that turned up therefore the organizers would be breaking covid – 19 rules and most likely to get a fine.

10.10  CORRESPONDANCE
Gwynedd  Council – Highways Department 

 Received a reply from the above department regarding irresponsible parking by Penrhiw  estate and stating that their intention is to send a letter to nearby residents asking them to park more considerate or they will be considering placing parking restrictions in the area. Also hoping that these letter can be distributed within the next few weeks and as resources permit. It was made known that an electricity pole had gone on fire near Penrhiw estate last weekend and that the fire brigade had difficulty in getting through because of cars parked on the side of the road.
Gwynedd  Council – Highways Department 

 Received a reply from the above department regarding parking down Ffordd Glanrhos and stating in these situation the only option that the Council can offer is double yellow lines and probably in the end consideration would have to be given to place yellow lines all the way between the A496 and Glanrhos junction. Also stating that the legal process will have to be followed which always carries risks of receiving objections from the public, especially in places where parking is scarce. Also enclosed is a rough plan of what they can offer there and asking if the Council are in support  of the proposal before they carry one with it. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams made it known that he had asked Gwynedd Council if it would be possible to send the same letter as is sent to Penrhiw estae to residents that live down this road. Everyone agreed that it was necessary to inform Gwynedd Council that this Council was supportive of the scheme to get double yellow lines put as shown on the plan that was received as there are many holiday homes down this road so therefore they would not receive the intended letter.
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Gwynedd  Council – Highways Department 

Received a letter from the above asking if the Community Council have any salt bins that need re-filling prior to the cold weather and also enclosing a list and siting of the bins that are within our community. The cost of re-filling salt bins will be £46.00 each. The Chairman agreed to inspect the bin on Tyddyn y Felin road and the Clerk to inspect the one on Ffordd y Capel and Bro Enddwyn. It was agreed that the one by LLety Lloegr was fine.
Mrs Alma Griffiths

Received and e-mail together with pictures from the above voicing concern about the overgrowth that exists on the side of the road up towards the public cemetery and it prevents people from coming into the road safely from the cemetery. It was agreed to forward this e-mail onto the Highways Department.
Ms Denise Meldrum 

Received an e-mail  from the above regarding  an accident that she had with her horse around 2 years ago on a small bridge which crosses a ditch near Pont Sgethin. Her horse had  fallen off this bridge and was cast in the ditch and after several attempts they managed to get  her out but she needed veterinary attention. Also stating that she reported the incident to Highways Department and  Snowdonia National Park, but unfortunately the problem remains today.  As it is an unclassified road it falls into the remitt of the Highways Department  and they have a statutory duty to repair these minor roads which includes bridges . This bridge is located where 4 higher rights of way converge and there is no way around it. Because of this accident she is asking if this Council could use its influence in putting pressure on the Highways Department to replace this hazard before another horse is hurt. It was agreed to forward this letter onto Mr. Peter Rutherford at the National Park Office and also the Highways Department.
10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £38,080.58  in the current account, £4,569.15 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £84.01 costs = £231.01  
Custom & Excise          -  £110.20 -   tax on Clerk’s wages

Gwynedd Council      - £4,000.00 -   contribution to keep Talybont  toilets open

Mr. Gary Lewis             -  £120.00 –  eradicate japanese knotweed

Mr. Richard Iiiffe         -   £335.00 -   create and install new door on Talybont noticeboard

Mr. G. J. Williams          -   £75.00 -   cut grass in various places in Talybont
Evergreen                      -  £330.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

 Mr. Gary Martayn     -     £350.00 -  cut grass in play parks, football field and around the benches x 2

Mr. M. J. Tregenza        -  £143.88 -  setting up  zoom

Mr. M. J. Kerr                -   £430.00 -  opening grave re the late Mr. Geraint Lloyd Jones

Mr. M. J. Kerr                -   £470.00 -  opening grave re the late Mr. William Meirion Owen

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since the last meeting
Applications for financial contribution 
Wales Air Ambulance                    - £500.00 – S 137
Village Hall Committee              - £3,000.00 -  S 19 (3)
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Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £101.25 - translation services
10.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Kathleen Aikman reported that she was pleased to see that the cutting footpath had been cleared and that it was now walkable.

Cllr. Steffan Chambers informed the Members that he had refurbished the Council’s facebook page and it was agreed for him to post things of importance on it.

It was asked if it would be possible to make sure that lockdown did not include the whole of Gwynedd but enforce a 

local lockdown as and when necessary and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to take this message forward.
It was agreed that the Clerk would send a letter to thanking them for their readiness to help local residents during the lockdown to Smithy Garage, London House, Post Office, Huws Gray and Hafod Mawddach, Barmouth.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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